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Northumberland Tyne and Wear Service user and Carer Network

15th July 2011

1) In attendance
Helen Clay-Sunderland Mental Health User Voice (minutes)

Margaret Adams-South Tyneside Carers

Louise Thompson-Service User

Angela Glascott

Oliver Wood-Service User

Bill Scott- South Tyneside Mental Health User Voice

Denise Nelson- Tyneside Women’s Health

Kath Armstrong- Tyneside Women’s Health

Claire Fairnington-Tyneside Women’s Health

Mish Loraine Gateshead Mental Health User Voice/Co-Chair NTWSUCN

Alistair Cameron-Launchpad / Co-Chair NTWSUCN

Jane Noble-Mental Health User Involvement North Tyneside

Stephen O’Driscoll-Service User

2) Apologies and previous minutes/matters arising

Steve Ridley, Jayne Guppy, Joe Lewis, Deborah Harrison, Steve Nash, Bev Mills, Paul Johnson, Lindsay Henderson, Andi Parker, Victoria Potts, Lynda Irving, Aidan Moesby

Last meetings minutes were agreed as an accurate record of what was discussed.

Bill Scott said that the venue of the next NTWSUCN will be the Clubhouse in Gateshead as had been agreed at a previous meeting. The meeting on the 19th August will start at 12.30 and there will be a buffet. Bill asked if directions can be sent out to people.

Mish said that she had not sent out Zara’s report since the last meeting and she will send it out next week.

3) NEt (regional network) 

Alistair fed back to the group that a fledgling business plan has been drafted. Also the North East Mental Health Unit closes on the 7th October and this organisation has asked the Network to make a film. The film is to be about ‘No Health without Mental Health’ and NEMHU want service user and carers views. Mish offered to pull something together in August. Bill, Margaret, Jo, Angela, Alistair, Oliver and Helen expressed an interest in becoming involved in this project. 

Other speakers at the above event will include: Steve Shrubb and Hugh Griffiths – National Mental Health Clinical Lead. Film to be about No Health Without Mental Health. Want service user and carer views. Mish asked if there was any update on NSUN (National Survivor & User Network). The Net have been working with Sarah Yianoullous (from NSUN) to apply for a joint bid. Bill Scott said it is important we value NEt and that they are a good organisation. Louise Telford is keen for Northern Rock to award the NEt and NSUN a total of ninety-nine thousand. 

4) Conferences and associated offers of network work

Alisdair has heard nothing about Europsy.

Psychological Services Conference. Ester has asked us to do a workshop at the conference on 12th September 2011 at Trinity Church, Gosforth 2.15pm. Proposed title of the workshop is to be Are We There Yet? Thinking about doing a Time line and collecting narratives. Oliver, Helen, Alisdair, Angela Glascott. Angela knows a couple of people who may be interested. 

International OCD Conference was mentioned by Louise who hopes to attend.
CQUIN Target 6. Met on 50% of the wards. Identified carers’ champions-named persons, photos, engaging with training. Common Sense Confidentiality. Giving Carers packs out as people do training.

6) OCD news

Lectures have gone on hold with the contact person being Derek Milne. Alisdair will follow up another contact.

7) Welfare Reform Action Group

Eighteen attendees at the last meeting, overwhelmingly service users who are affected by this legislation. Helen has organised Julie Elliot MP for Sunderland Central to speak at the next meeting and answer questions.

8) PD news and upcoming network

NEt will contribute money to the PD network. To become sub group of the NTW Network. Jean Francombe to lead. KUF Knowledge Understanding Framework to be incorporated.

9) Northumbria University Involvement Work (and date)

Involvement work with Northumbria University is going well and will continue. This will start again on the 14th September 2011 with a iuser/carer perspectives and involvement day Delphi Research starts in September with a training course for service users and carers about research skills. This will run for eight consecutive weeks from 10-3pm on a Wednesday. Margaret Adams said it is difficult for carers to make that commitment. Jane Noble pointed out that it is a huge commitment and impracticable. Jane feels she cannot commit. Jane Noble suggested that the NTW Network feed back these issues to Toby Brandon.

12) Mental Health Research Network (MHRN)

This Network has a good relationship with research. We hope to work on good Network practice guidelines.

13) Workstream Updates, inc.
World Mental Health Day (WMHD)

WMHD- Newcastle 3rd September 2011. Stall from various organisations at the Monument.

WMHD-South Tyneside Saturday 8th- 15th October 2011. To take place for a whole week. Various Activities and venues. 

WMHD- Gateshead. Week of promotion stalls at the Civic Centre. Activities planned at Trinity Community Centre 8th October 2011.

WMHD-North Tyneside. Still being discussed, decided and organised.

WMHD- Sunderland. Various stalls /activities October 8th 2011. The day before it is also traditional for a walk with all the different group in Sunderland participating. The walk takes place at East Herrington Park on Friday 7th October. There is also a service at the Sunderland Minister Church on Sunday 9th October. Time TBC.  

Pride in Mind  

Banner parade at 11.30am from Civic Centre, Newcastle to Leazes Park tomorrow (Sat. 16th July).

Sunderland Mental Health User Voice Launch

Sunderland Mental Health User Voice Launch planned for November. Mish will chase up comedian friends to find out their availability.

A.O.B.

Jane Noble is looking to do some work with Tyneside Mind in North Tyneside.

Critical Friends- Update

Bill Scott introduced and talked about the dual diagnosis group. STMHUV Dual Diagnosis. The next meeting is on July 21st 1.30pm at Moving Forward.

The next meeting of the NTWSUC Network is on 19th August 2011 at Moving Forward, Gateshead Clubhouse, Worcester Green. 


